BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13TH MARCH 2008 
PRESENT  Cllrs Hills, Overfield, Flockton, Lobley, Hoyland, Gooch, Tatman and Bradford. 
APOLOGIES Cllr Stentiford. 
 RESIDENTS AND POLICE  FORUM No residents attended. PCSO Louise Lodge and PC Stephen Lane attended from the Police. They reported 2 crimes during the last month – one of arson committed at the Park Field by young children, and the other a burglary of a dwelling. 
The Chairman asked the Police to reinforce her request to LCC to remove graffiti from a long list of areas in the village . It was considered that this was an increasing problem. 

PCSO Lodge informed the PC that , in response to the Police questionnaire circulated recently, there had been a strong demand for the removal of the telephone kiosk at the junction of Woodacre and Keswick Lanes, due to the deplorable condition of the interior. Cllrs considered that BT would be obliged to retain it on geographical  grounds, but the PCSO agreed to speak to them and suggest installing a camera. The Chairman offered to speak to Tracey Gaunt, Village Voice representative, to gauge local opinion. 
It was reported that the Police had visited Hetchell Woods at the weekend and had discovered nothing untoward.

Council were advised that the Police intend to carry out many more speed checks, using the SID device. 
6135   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 14th FEBRUARY 2008  These were approved. 
6136   MATTERS ARISING 
1. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  Cllr Bradford reported that there had been no recent trouble. 
2. Youth Provision  It was reported that the Council had received from Hilary Barnett the £660  (part share of old Youth Club funds). The Council has been advised that it is not possible for the mobile bus to be made available to Bardsey, as children are to be encouraged to use the new facilities in East Keswick. 
3. Extension of 30mph limit on Blackmoor Lane. As there had been no news about this, the Clerk was asked to contact Cllr Shelbrooke. (Action JG)
4.  Parish Council Noticeboards.- The location for the East Rigton board has been agreed and an order will be placed in the near future.(Action PH)
5. Bardsey Parish Council Web Site.- The Council had received an invoice from Vision ICT Ltd ( the web providers currently used by Bardsey PC) for the coming year. It was agreed to leave this in abeyance until Deep Blue Digital took over. It was considered that this was an urgent priority .The new firm should be asked to put the PC minutes regularly on the web site, starting immediately. (Action DG)
6. Possibility of Bus Shelter at Bank Top  Cllr Hoyland had attended a meeting of the W.Y.  Rural Transport Committee and had put the case for a shelter at Bank Top to be part funded by Metro and Antler Homes. Metro had explained that they would first have to do a site survey and measure usage at this bus stop. Council considered that the bus stop (and possible shelter) would be better placed slightly further up the A58, rather than immediately outside one of the new Antler properties. It was agreed to write to Antler Homes, suggesting that they put forward this idea to Metro. (Action JG)
7. Kisdorf Reunion/Bardsey Fest 2008. A meeting had been held on March 5th at which further arrangements had been made for the visit. Minutes of this meeting and a timetable of events arranged for the visit had been circulated by Cllr Flockton. It was proposed Cllr Overfield, seconded Cllr Bradford, and agreed unanimously, that Bardsey PC should pay the cost of the formal meal at the Bingley for the German visitors. It was also proposed that a copy of the Parish map, currently in preparation, should be offered as a gift. 
8. Bardsey Sports Club Extension. – Planning Application There was nothing further to report as the football agency’s guidance was awaited. 
9. Condition of Cornmill Ginnel.  Surveyors had been seen in the area. 
10. Emptying of Green Bin at end of Blacksmith’s Field This was still not being done. The Clerk was asked to remind Parks & Countryside. (Action JG)
11. Removal of Graffiti-( See minute under Police Forum)
12. Flooding of Tithe Barn Lane/Ginnel Cllr Overfield was still trying to establish ownership of the land behind The Ferns on Tithe Barn Lane where he considered the trouble originated. 
13. West Yorkshire Rural Transport Partnership – Minutes of Meeting 20/02/08 These had been circulated by Cllr Hoyland. 
6137   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 2008
1 .Park Field - Vandalism  Cllr Overfield reported that repairs had been made and, according to agreement,  the cost would be charged to the parish council. The arson committed by children should not be viewed in the same light as mindless vandalism. It was agreed to invite an additional “Friend of the Parish Council” who lived close to the troublesome site to continue with the current surveillance, reporting anything untoward to the Council. (Action JG).
2 .Willan’s Wood – It was reported that a grant of MICE money for £500 had been received.
3. Playground. Cllr Gooch reported that there was still no news of the grant applied for. He had informed the grant authority that, if necessary, a third party would be willing to make a contribution. Cllr Overfield commented that work on the playground was becoming an urgent priority as it was starting to look neglected. The Chairman asked Cllr Gooch to book a visit from ROSPA for the autumn. (Action DG).
6138   PLANNING 
1 .New Applications :-   
(a) P/08/00609/FU/HE – 8, First Avenue, Bardsey. Single and 2 storey extension – Objection made on 25/2/08.
(b) P/08/00606/FU/HE – Woodacres, Woodacre Crescent, Bardsey.  Single storey extension – No Comments

(c) P/08/00700/FU/HE – Removal of Condition 3 regarding hedge removal surrounding No. 7, First Avenue, Bardsey – No comments. 
(d) P/08/00613/FU/HE – 18, Congreve Way, Bardsey.  Application regarding non-compliance with planning condition – Objection made on 22/2/08.
(e) P/08/00823/FU/HE – 5 Castle Hill View, Bardsey.  Side extension and making of bungalow into house – Objection made on 22/2/08. 
(f) P/08/00805/FU/HE – 11 Wayside Crescent, Bardsey. Single storey side and rear extension to better enable disabled access – No comments.
(g) P/08/00593/FU/HE – 72, Blackmoor Lane, Bardsey.  Single storey extension, dormer window and detached garage – No comments.
(h) P/08/00713/FU/HE – 46, Blackmoor Lane, Bardsey.  Single storey side and rear extension, including alterations to roof and dormer to rear – Comments made on 22/02/08.
(i) P/08/00891/FU/HE – Glenthorne, Margaret Avenue, Bardsey.  Single storey side extension – No comments
(j) P/08/00927/FU/HE – 1 Syke Green, Scarcroft.  Single storey extension, decking and chimney stack – No comments 
(k)  P/08/00957/FU/NE – Spanish Hill, Rigton Bank, Bardsey.  Two bedroom detached house with integral double garage and staff accommodation, on the site of an existing dwelling – No comments.
Council approved the comments submitted by the Planning Sub- Committee.

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-
(a) Turnbull, 10, Congreve Way.
(b) Featherstone, 65, The Drive.
(c) Gilpin, Rigton Carr Farm.
(d) Cocker, 18 Wayside Crescent.

(e) Deacon, Elmbank, 2 Church Lane 

(f)Zahid Iqbal -56 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. & Juliet Balcony.
3. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 
(a) P/07/07397/FU/NE – 4 Wayside Crescent – Demolition of existing house & erection of 2 five bedroom detached houses

(b) P/07/0739/FU – Land off Church Lane -  Block of 2 stables with tack room & hard standing
6139   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Mrs M. Renfree – Assistance to PC during Clerk’s absence                          £100.
(b) Mrs J. Gallant – Quarterly salary to year end less payments to assistants.   1266.48

(c) GGS Groundcare – Quarterly maintenance                                                    1220.55

It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 

2. Letter from Audit Commission re appointment of External Auditor. This explained that Mazars are to continue to act as external auditors for the PC.
6140   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 Boundaries – grass verge claiming Cllr Hoyland said that as this issue had been raised by residents, she had rung Richard Ferraby of LCC Street Registry to ascertain the legal position concerning adopted land, particularly concerning the taking over of grass verges .She had been informed that this could result in prosecution. Cllrs noted her remarks and agreed that such matters could only be addressed as and when they arose. 
2. Sports Club Car Park – Lighting –  An email had been received from Mr & Mrs Rawnsley requesting information on how the Sports Club and the PC had arrived at their present decision re lighting for the car park . Cllr Overfield, in the absence of the Clerk, had researched the matter, supplying  extracts from the Minutes of both organisations for the Council. It was agreed that the Clerk would reply to the Rawnsleys, supplying them with a copy of the relevant minutes , as requested. 
3  Litter Pick – 5th April, 2008 The Clerk had ordered a skip for the VH car park for the weekend. It was agreed to ask the Scouts and the Explorers whether they would be willing to help. (Action JG).
4. Parish & Town Council Annual Conference  – 10th April, 2008  Cllr Thornton of East Keswick, one of the organizers of this event, had requested that as many Cllrs as possible attend this day time event, which included a free lunch. 
5.Village Hall liabilities following e mail discussion. Cllrs Gooch and Bradford expressed concerns about trusteeship of the Hall and about the outdated constitution. Cllr Gooch had learnt that there are to be new provisions for trustees as from summer 2008 and is seeking further information on this. Martin Smith is currently the sole trustee for the VH. It was agreed that it would be desirable to update the constitution. (Action DG).
6.Letter from S.J. Services re Tenders for Grass Cutting.  This firm from Tadcaster asked about the possibility of tendering for the grass cutting contract for Bardsey. It was agreed to write back asking them to write in again in September when the Council had agreed to seek tenders. (Action JG).
6141   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA. 
1. Thorner PC Newsletter – Drainage  The Chairman had received copies of this publication and had been impressed by the work done by Thorner Cllrs to identify all drains in their parish. She asked whether her Cllrs felt this would be worthwhile for Bardsey. It was agreed first to consult LCC Drainage Dept. to ascertain what progress had been made towards the compilation of a complete map of drainage in Leeds. The Chairman also wondered whether Bardsey PC should publish a quarterly newsletter. 
2. Pavement on A58. Cllr Lobley reported that she had received a number of complaints from residents about the quality of the work carried out. Cllr Tatman had checked and confirmed that it was of a poor standard. She had then contacted Russell Martin of Highways and had asked him to check the quality of the work. 
3. Signs in need of attention The following had been observed: -
· The bus stop sign outside Rigton Grange Farm, Keswick Lane.

· The sign at the top of the Blacksmith’s Field on Keswick Lane.

· The sign near the post box outside Hillcrest, Keswick Lane. (Action JG).
4. Flooding Problems. Cllr Gooch reported that he had been in touch with Colin Porrit of the Environment Agency , who had been unaware of the flooding in Bardsey in both  June and  January. Cllr Gooch informed Mr Porrit of his concerns about the Mill Race and the need for the water to be held back and the need for a control. Cllr Overfield pointed out that LCC had already installed a control which had been effective in the past. 
5. Gateway outside The Brow, East Rigton Cllr Bradford reported that this was widening and re-planting was necessary. Council agreed that this was desirable. 
Signed:

Date:   
March 08 Mins. 

PAGE  
4

